

Dear OBCCTC,

We are writing to you today in order to voice our opinions on the current proposal. We strongly oppose to the proposal that was sent out by OBCCTC. We suggest that this is a discriminatory act and we are being bullied by OBCCTC. We have invested all our hard earned money to build our business. We have invested in equipment, machinery, property. With this proposal we are being forced to close our business. That will affect the signed yard leases and customer contracts. Most importantly it will affect our livelihood and the livelihood of our employees.

Every government in every country brings in policies to boost small businesses, but this will be the first time we will hear any government or government appointed commissioner wanting to remove all small businesses. People have been working in this industry for decades, and with this policy OBCCTC is implementing that there time in this industry is worth nothing. We also do not agree with OBCCTC trying to allow new companies into the industry, OBCCTC should be helping current licensees instead.

The way this proposal is designed it will be affecting all companies from small to large sizes. Please understand that this proposal is not just affecting the companies. This proposal will be affecting hundreds of people from our employees to customers for the whole industry.

Thanks

Manmohan S. Kular